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22nd March 2021

Dear Parents and Carers

It has been a pleasure to welcome back pupils to school over the last month.  We have been delighted to see pupils settle back into school with their friends. We look forward to welcoming pupils who have been shielding back into school on the 1st April in line with the Government guidance.  

We are working on exciting plans for the summer term including an activity week, sports day and end of year celebrations so that our children can learn, play together with their friends and enjoy their school days.  We are constantly reviewing our practice and have developed a ‘Green Park Road Map’ showing small steps over the next 6 months to resume our normal school practices whilst ensuing both pupils and staff remain safe.  This will be shared as part of our COVID19 Risk assessment and posted on the school website for parents to access after Easter.
COVID strategies 

There are two key strategies to overcome COVID 19 and keep everyone safe.  We would ask for all parents to support these over the next few months. 

· Regular lateral flow testing. At least 1 in 3 people do not show signs of COVID-19 yet they transmit the virus to others. We are so proud of the maturity and cooperation of our secondary pupils who have taken part in the lateral flow tests twice a week in school. In line with other schools we now are moving to issuing home test kits for Secondary aged pupils. We have found lateral flow testing really helpful as it has identified positive COVID cases in school and allowed for prompt self-isolation of staff and pupils and ensured single cases rather that outbreaks of COVID.  Please try and support this strategy so we keep as many pupils, their families and staff as safe as possible. Our pupils have been completing test by nasal swabs only, rotating the swab 10 times in each nostril instead of completing a throat swab.

· Ensuring the vaccination strategy is rolled out across as many groups as possible over the months ahead.  We are aware that some of our older pupils have now had their first vaccine as the criteria for the tests continue to change.

Lateral Flow Testing over School break

School will be closed to all pupils from Friday 2nd April until Friday 16th April for the Easter holidays and will reopen on Monday 19th April. We would request all Secondary pupils  continue testing twice weekly and as part of this complete a test Sunday evening / Monday morning to ensure we protect all our learners on their return to school. These results should be sent into school to lftresults@greenparkschool.co.uk and reported on the NHS register a lateral flow test website www.gov.uk/report-covid19-result . Staff will also be asked to continue to test over the break and prior to returning school to ensure they are safe and well.

Your child or someone in their bubble becomes ill during the holiday period

School leaders will continue to  operate the Governments track and trace scheme to help in the national effort to limit the spread of the virus for the first 6 days into the Easter break (Wednesday 7th April). If your child becomes unwell with COVID-19 symptoms they should remain at home for at least 10 days from the date when their symptoms appeared and you should seek a PCR test, as soon as possible after symptoms show. If they have a positive result please inform school so we can activate self-isolation in their bubble. If your child tests positive with a COVID-19 test please email: greenparkschool@wolverhampton.gov.uk  We will check these messages daily between 8am – 10am daily.  Please share this news as soon as possible and include the following information:

1. Your child’s full name and date of birth

2. Date the symptom’s started

3. Date of test

4. Date of test result. 

This is to ensure we keep everyone informed and as safe as possible.

School is asked to assist in identifying close contacts and advising self-isolation, as the individual may have been infectious whilst in school. If a pupil or staff member in your child’s class bubble reports a positive result please expect an alert via the school text to parents system. We will also send a date, after contacting Public Health, when your child’s self-isolation ends.

If your child or anyone in the household does develop symptoms, you can seek advice from NHS 111 at https://www.nhs.uk/conditions/coronavirus-covid-19/check-ifyouhavecoronavirus-symptoms / or by phoning 111.  

If your child develops symptoms or tests positive on or after Thursday 7th April we would still like to know before we return to school on Monday 19th April. In this case parents and carers should follow the contact tracing instructions provided by NHS Test and Trace. 

NEW : Changes to the Test and Trace support payment for parents

Parents and carers of children who have been advised to self-isolate by their education setting or by NHS Test and Trace are now able to apply for a Test and Trace Support Payment or discretionary payment of £500, if they meet the eligibility criteria. The extension of the Test and Trace Support Payment scheme, which is administered by the local authority, ensures that parents receive the financial support they need if they are unable to attend work due to childcare responsibilities. 

Parents and carers should apply to the local authority to receive a payment. Applications for the Test and Trace Support Payment scheme are made via the local authority in which the parent or carer resides, not the local authority where the setting is situated, if these are different. To be eligible applicants must meet all of the criteria that:

	· they are the parent or guardian of a child or young person in the same household and need to take time off work to care for them while they self-isolate. This is limited to one parent or guardian per household for the child or young person’s self-isolation period

· they are employed or self-employed

· they cannot work from home while undertaking caring responsibilities and will lose income as a result

· they meet all the other means-tested eligibility criteria for a Test and Trace Support Payment or 

locally determined criteria for a discretionary payment


That their child or young person

	· is aged 15 or under (or aged 25 or under with an Education, Health and Care Plan (EHC) and normally attends an education or childcare setting.

· has been told to self-isolate by NHS Test and Trace or by their education or childcare setting because they have been identified as a close contact of someone who has tested positive for coronavirus (COVID-19).


School will happily provide a letter to all parents or carers of children advised to self-isolate, to support an application to the Test and Trace Support Payment scheme which will include your child’s name and date of self-isolation. Parents or carers will then be able to provide this letter to their local authority as evidence that their child was required to self-isolate. Once an application for a payment has been received the local authority will be in touch with school to verify the details of the child provided on the application. This will include a check of the child’s name, age, address and days of self-isolation.

Dates for the diary
We do have one final Inset day this academic year on Monday 7th June. Please note we have cancelled the other proposed date , Friday 28th May, as we took an inset day in December to support the COVID strategy for the Christmas period. 

Thank you for taking the time to read this lengthy letter and for your continued patience and understanding. We hope that everyone enjoys their Easter break and the children enjoy their Easter activity pack and gift.   We look forward to seeing everyone back in school on Monday 19th April.
Kind regards,
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Mrs L Dawney, Headteacher and our COVID Lateral Flow team leaders , Mrs R Cartwright and Mrs H Martin
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